
• resisting attempts by individuals or groups within their 
communities to restrict access to information and ideas 
while at the same time recognising that powers of cen­
sorship are legally vested in state and federal govern­
ments;

• observing laws and regulations governing access to infor­
mation and ideas but working towards the amendment of 
those laws and regulations which inhibit library and infor­
mation services in meeting the obligations and responsi­
bilities outlined in this Statement.

Related documents
Article 19 of the United Nations Universal Declaration of 

Human Rights http://www.un.org./Overview/rights.html.

Article 19 of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights

http://www.unhcr.ch/refworld/refworld/legal/instrume/detent/
civpot_e.htm

International Federation of Library Associations and Institu­
tions Statement on Libraries an Intellectual Freedom http:/ 
/www.faife.dk. ■

Farewell to A lf Gans
A lfred Gans, managing director 

of RoweCom Australia, retired 
in July after many years in the 

serials subscription industry.

Alf was an accountant for twenty- 
seven years before he took over the fam­
ily owned company of ISA in 1979. ISA 
was established in Brisbane by his father 
in the mid-1950s, and under Alf's out­
standing leadership and development, 
RoweCom has become an innovative, 
client-focused, friendly and effective

organisation. During his time as manag­
ing director of both companies, no-one 
has made a greater contribution to Aus­
tralia's libraries than Alf Gans.

In his support for libraries and the 
library profession, Alf has provided gen­
erous company sponsorship and partici­
pation at conferences, seminars and 
workshops. A founding member of 
ASSIG (the Australian Serials Special In­
terest Group) in 1987, Alf has since held 
the position of treasurer on the ASSIG

committee. In recognition of Alf's con­
sistent and considerable contribution to 
the library profession the ALIA Board of 
Directors recently conferred on Alf the 
Redmond Barry Award — an award 
well-deserved well received. On behalf 
of the profession and ASSIG in particu­
lar, I thank Alf for his outstanding con­
tribution to the library industry and 
wish him a long, rewarding and relax­
ing retirement.

Jenni feremy. convenor, ASSIG

Do you want
to work in the UK?
TFPL is a UK based Recruitment Agency specialising in the Library, Information, 
Records and Knowledge Management Sector. We have Temporary/Contract 
vacancies ranging from one day to two years.

If you are interested in working throughout the UK please contact Jayne Garner, 
Keri Weekes, Luisa Jefford or Anna Aciand on 020 7251 5522 on your arrival or 
when you require work during your stay.

tfpl
TFPL Recruitment, 17-18 Britton Street, London EC1M 5TL
Ph: +44 020 7251 5522 Fax: +44 020 7336 0605 e-mail: recruitment@tfpl.com
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